Klassy Kruisers Car Club Newsletter for Jan 2018

www.klassykruisers.com



Officers for 2017-18

Tony Caponigro, Pres.; Aaron Vansteenburg, Vice-Pres.; Jeanine Caponigro, Secretary; Wayne Harris, Treasurer; Pat Meade, Webmaster

Board Meeting: The regular meeting of the Klassy Kruisers Car Club was held at the Village Inn on Lincoln Way in Ames, IA on Tues, Jan 9th at 7:15pm and the meeting was called to order by President Tony Caponigro

<u>Members present:</u> Tony Caponigro; Kevin & Rita Dougan; Wayne Harris; Marvin & Patti Thrasher; Kenny Huffaker; Kenneth & Kelly Kyle; Bruce Rogers; Fred Samuelson; Ron Vansteenburg; Aaron Vansteenburg

Secretaries Report- Motion to accept the Secretaries report for Nov was made by Wayne and seconded by Ron. Motion Carried

<u>Treasurers Report-</u> Treasurer's report was given by Wayne; Motion to accept the Treasurers report for Nov was made by Marvin and seconded by Kenny H. Motion Carried

Club Business:

- Food Pantry had donations in past and it was voted by the club to continue giving to the 'Food at First' Food Pantry in Ames; 'Greater Love' Food Pantry in Madrid; and Ogden Food Pantry in Ogden for 2018.
- Tony shared a Funeral Bulletin and Thank you card sent by Tom & Jo Ann Bell to the club in their recent passing of their Son, Tom Bell, Jr. on Nov 10th 2017. Services were held on Nov 14th at St. Peter & Paul Catholic Church in Gilbert, IA
- Tony also mentioned that Wayne & Susan and Tony & Jeanine visited Don & Betty Wenger at their residence in WDM on Tues, Nov 14th at 5:30pm. They both looked to be in good health and their family was celebrating Don's Birthday, as well.
- April gathering at Creek side Mobile Home Court- Kevin will call with a date and Aaron agreed to make the chili for u. Also, Wayne offered to provide the program for our viewing enjoyment.
- Tony passed around the flyers for both the Northern Lights Center Roll-ins (May thru Sept) and the IA Veterans Hospital Show n' Shine in Marshalltown which will be held Sat, June 2nd.
- Ron & Aaron mentioned that the Gilbert Car Show will be held on Sat July 28th this year in conjunction with the Gilbert Tractor Show at the High School in Gilbert. More information will be shared as we get closer to the date.
- Tony stated that he will be putting the Event listing of shows together for 2018 and thus far we have only received a card from the Rollin Oldies Car Show to be held on July 28th. It was suggested to contact Duane Smith of Iowa Street Rods and Rick's List for an additional reference.
- Latest update- Received a call from Rich Lind, who was unable to attend tonight, as his Father passed away last Friday. A Sympathy card with the clubs condolence will be sent to him this week.

<u>Annual Dues</u>- Membership Dues/family is \$10 and are due in April in accordance with Article VI of the Clubs Policy/ Guidelines. (Honorary Members and Current Club officers are excluded) Please make your check payable to the *Klassy Kruisers* Car Club c/o Wayne Harris Treasurer 5206 Valley Rd. Ames, IA 50014-9365 (<u>Currently All Membership Dues are Paid to Date</u>) Thank you!

Birthday Greetings!

<u>Birthdays:</u> <u>Jan</u> - Mary Jo Larson; Char Milam; Marvin Thrasher; Betty Wenger <u>Feb-</u> Tom Bell; Jen Doebel

On the Look Out for: Tell us about your ride. We are in need of pictures of our club members' vehicles to place on our website.

For more info, visit www.klassykruisers.com and select the tab 'Members Cars'

What's Happening Elsewhere? - If you have additional information to share- We would like to hear from you!

Kenny Huffaker is planning to sell his 'Sweet ride' a '37 Packard Coupe ... (pictured right)
 Additional viewing at http://www.klassykruisers.com/cars/1937%20Packard%20-%20Kenny%20Huffaker.pdf
 For more info contact Kenny at (515) 382-6714 or e-mail pack37@aol.com



Next Regular Club Meeting – Tues, Feb 6th at the Village Inn on Lincoln Way in Ames, IA (Social time 6:30/Club meeting at 7pm)

Motion to adjourn: Motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:30pm was made by Wayne and seconded by Kevin. Motion Carried.

Respectfully submitted, by Rita Dougan



Happy Motoring!